
 

 

 
 
 

Announcing a New Major Bus Transit Facility 

 

The City of Brampton is planning to issue a Request for Prequalification (RFPQ) for a new major transit 

facility project by early spring 2020. The RFPQ will be seeking submissions from parties interested in 

leading a multi-disciplinary team to provide design and construction services through a design build 

construction delivery model.  

 

The City of Brampton is one of the fastest growing cities in Canada over the last couple of decades and 

is currently Canada’s ninth largest city.  

 

As a result Brampton Transit is one of the fastest growing transit systems in Canada. Since 2009, 

ridership of Brampton Transit has grown by 160%, and over the past five years, ridership has grown by 

56 percent, while the population grew by 11 percent.  

 

To address this growth, Transit requires a new facility to be constructed to meet the rapidly growing 

demands for parking, operating and maintaining the bus fleet. The facility will also be required to take 

into consideration: the future needs for an electric powered fleet; the ability to expand the facility in 

the future; and the project is environmentally sustainable in keeping with Council priorities.   

 

The City has acquired land in the northeast quadrant of Brampton to construct this new facility which is 

projected to be about 55,750 sq. m (600,000 sq. / ft.). This new facility will include an indoor garage to 

park 250 to 450 buses; a service and maintenance garage; and administrative support spaces.    

 

The City of Brampton is excited to invite all potential parties interested in this opportunity to attend a 

one hour information session planned:  

 

When: March 10, 2020 at 1:00pm 

Where: City of Brampton, City Hall Conservatory 

Address: 2 Wellington St W, Brampton, ON L6Y 4R2 

Duration: One hour  

 

To participate in the session, please RSVP at transitfacility@brampton.ca 

 

Additional information will be available through this link following the Information Session on March 
10th https://www.brampton.ca/EN/Business/Vendors/Pages/Vendor-Information-Sessions.aspx   
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